
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

CITY COUNCIL

HELD ON  1 MAY 2007

                                                                                                                                                                                                       

C.92/07
NOTICE OF MOTION

(i) Warwick Road Post Office

Pursuant to Procedure Rule 12 the Deputy Town Clerk and Chief Executive reported the receipt of the following motion submitted on notice by Councillor Bainbridge:


“Carlisle City Council is extremely concerned with the proposal to close the Warwick Road Main Post Office which is Carlisle’s biggest, purpose built facility.


This Council considers that the closure of our Crown Post Office is a further example of the ongoing deterioration of postal services to Carlisle residents both urban and rural as a result of this Labour Government’s short sighted policies.”

The Motion was seconded by Councillor Stevenson.  

Councillor Watson moved an amendment to remove all the words after “rural” on the third line of the second paragraph and replace with new paragraphs 3 and 4 so that the amended Motion would now read:


“Carlisle City Council is extremely concerned with the proposal to close the Warwick Road Main Post Office, which is Carlisle’s biggest, purpose built facility.


This Council considers that the closure of our Crown Post Office, is a further example of the ongoing deterioration of postal services to Carlisle residents, both urban and rural.


This Council calls upon the Executive to enter into immediate discussions with Local Area Managers of the Post Office to seek assurances about the maintenance of the jobs of those currently employed at Warwick Road Post Office and about the quality and type of service it is proposed to offer from W H Smith premises, given concerns about the size and current layout of the shop.


Finally the Executive is asked to support calls for Listed status to be applied to the building on Warwick Road so that all options for its possible future use can be explored in detail”.

Following substantial discussions and voting thereon the amendment of Councillor Watson as set out above was AGREED following further voting thereon the substantive motion of Councillor Watson as set out above was AGREED.

Councillor Mitchelson then returned to the Chamber.







